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MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION AND
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL

August 15, 2011
City of Richardson, Texas

AWork Session and Special Meeting of the City Council was held at 6:00 p.m., Monday, August
15, 2011 with a quorum of said Council present, to-wit:

Bob Townsend

Laura Maczka

Mark Solomon

Scott Dunn

Kendal Hartley
Steve Mitchell

Amir Omar

City staff present:

Bill Keffler

Dan Johnson

Michelle Thames

David Morgan
Cliff Miller

Samantha Woodmancy
Pamela Schmidt

Kent Pfeil

Gary Beane
Bob Clymire

Mayor
Mayor Pro Tern
Council member

Council member

Council member

Council member

Council member

City Manager
Deputy City Manager
Assistant City Manager Administrative Services
Assistant City Manager Community Services
Assistant City Manager Development Services
Management Analyst
City Secretary
Director of Finance

Budget Officer
Budget Analyst

• Call to Order - Mayor Townsend called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m.

A. Visitors

None

B. Present and Discuss the City Manager's Proposed Budget and the Proposed Tax Rate
of $0.63516 per$100 Valuation (Same as Current 2010 - 2011 Rate) for Fiscal Year 2011 -
2012

Mr. Keffler explained the work process used to develop the budget including the various
departments presenting information to the City Manager's Office. He expressed appreciation for
the work produced by Gary Beane, Budget Officer, and Bob Clymire, Budget Analyst, as well as
the work conducted by Kent Pfeil, Director of Finance and the members of the City Manager's
Office. He introduced the theme "Keeping the Focus" of the budget due to the local, statewide,
national and global matters that are at the forefront of the public. A key strategy is to keep
focused, stay flexible, and take care of matters than can be handled. He noted that the Bond
election was bold thinking and illustrated the Council's focus on the needs of Richardson. He
noted the ongoing planning efforts, organization values, strategic opportunities and discussed
indicators of future trends. He felt the economy would get stronger and it is the Council and
Staffs role to insure that the City is ready and able to take advantage of the improvement.
Effective local government services will continue to be vital to economic recovery and future




